
Mr. Chairman,

Israel wishes to express its appreciation of the International Law Commission for its

work on the Draft Articles on the Responsibility of International Organizations, and

thank the Secretary General for his valuable Reports. Israel also welcomes the

opportunity to further engage in a dialogue on this topic.

Mr. Chairman,

Israel shares the desire, echoed by other States, to develop the field of responsibility

of international organizations organically. We welcome the Report of the Secretary-

General that includes a compilation of decisions of international courts and tribunals.

This Report notes that some decisions of certain international courts and tribunals, as

well as those of national courts, refer to the Draft Articles. Yet, we wish to stress that

decisions of 



We believe that such reliance does not sufficiently take into account the inherent

differences 



Chapter V of the Draft Articles, including self-defense, counter-measures and

necessity. First and foremost, these principles are generally regarded as the exclusive

domain of States, not of international organizations.

In addition, given the imcertainty regarding the responsibilities that international

organizations owe their member States and third parties, one may question the

relevance of counter-measures and of necessity as applicable exceptions to the scope

of responsibility of international organizations.

We believe these and other questions require more careful consideration and analysis

before taking further action with respect to these Draft Articles.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.


